


January 30, 2014

Senator Chuck E. Grassley
135 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Grassley,

[ am writing to urge you to contact the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS)
regarding a recently issued proposed 2015 Benefit and Payment Parameters rule that changes
how “essential” pediatric dental coverage is offered through stand-alone dental plans in the
new Marketplaces. The rule would lower the out-of-pocket maximum for these plans to $300
for a single child and $400 for two or more children. This marks a significant reduction from
the amounts established just one year ago; a change that will negatively impact the
affordability and design of dental plans and ultimately cause more confusion to lowa
consumers.

For 2014, these limits were set at $700 for a single child and $1400 for two or more children
on federally-facilitated Marketplaces (state-based marketplaces were permitted to set a
“reasonable” limit). These amounts balanced consumer protections with affordability and
solid product design.

The proposed rule would harm consumers by limiting their access to plans they have chosen
due to carriers restructuring plans or exiting the Marketplace altogether. As out-of-pocket
maximums are decreased, premiums will increase, making pediatric dental coverage more
expensive and less attractive to parents choosing plans for their children. Children with
extensive dental needs will continue their coverage, while healthy children drop theirs which
will continue to drive prices higher.

We urge you to contact the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) and ask them to
maintain the $700/$1400 out-of-pocket limits to retain a balanced approach and avoid
disrupting critical pediatric dental coverage. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
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Jeff Russell Suzanne Heckenlaible
President and CEO Vice President, Public Affairs
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